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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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JRLW PRESIDENT’S 

MESSAGE 
 

                        
Spring must be around the corner.  March 
brings Passover this year.  Passover has 
always been special for me since my 
birthday usually falls during that week.  It 
resulted in my having to skip a normal 
birthday cake.  This year will be different.  I 
would like to wish you all at this time a 
Happy and Joyous Passover and hope to 
see you at our annual Second Seder, which 
will in be held in the Ballroom on March 26. 
 
March is a very busy month for us as you 
can see the many functions that are listed in 
the newsletter.  The prices are reasonable 
and the programs are varied and interesting.  
If you haven’t participated until now, try 
joining us. 
 
K. Neil  Ross 

            

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
Frii  1  JRLW Services  8 :00 pm Consrv 
Sun  3  Na;Amat Theater J 
Tue  5  JRLW Bd Mtg 
Wed  6  Na’Amat Meeting and Program 

     JRLW Sponsored concert 2:00 pm 
     Hadassah Board Mtg 
     JWV Mtg 

Sat  9  JRLW Services 
Sun    10 JWV Brunch  CH I 10:00 am 
       Good Deeds Day 
Wed   13  Hava-Nashira Concert  
                 co-sponsored by CoA and JRLW 
Mon 18   Hadassah Study Group 
Tue 19   Na’Amat Board Mtg 
Wed 20 Hadassah Meeting and Program 
Thu 21  JRLW Singles  Lunch 
Tue 26  JRLW Second Seder 

 
JRLW SECOND SEDER 

 
Passover will be soon approaching.  If you 
plan to attend our Second Seder, please 
remember that the deadline for completing 
and returning the registration form is March 
12.  Don’t forget to fill in your choice of 
chicken or brisket.  The meal will be kosher. 
Come join your friends for the Seder.  Bring 
your family, too!  The Seder will be over  
early and you will be home by about 9:00 pm. 
                                 

 
RESERVATION FORM FOR THE SECOND SEDER 

IS  ON PAGE 3 OF THIS NEWSLETTER 
. 
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SAVE THE DATE – APRIL 28TH 

 

 
CELEBRATE THE STATE OF 

ISRAEL 
	
  
JRLW	
  and	
  the	
  Jewish	
  organizations	
  of	
  Leisure	
  
World	
   will	
   celebrate	
   the	
   anniversary	
   of	
   the	
  
founding	
   of	
   the	
   State	
   of	
   Israel	
   April	
   28th	
   at	
  
7:30	
  PM	
   in	
   the	
  Clubhouse	
   II	
  Auditorium.	
  The	
  
program	
  will	
  feature	
  a	
  speaker	
  from	
  the	
  Israel	
  
Embassy,	
   musical	
   entertainment	
   supplied	
   by	
  
the	
   Golden	
   Network	
   and	
   refreshments	
   after	
  
the	
  concert.	
  
	
  
The	
  donated	
  proceeds	
  of	
  the	
  concert	
  will	
  go	
  to	
  
two	
   Israeli	
   organizations	
   that	
   are	
   involved	
   in	
  
serving	
   the	
  needs	
  of	
   the	
  community	
   in	
   Israel.	
  
Tickets	
   will	
   be	
   available	
   from	
   the	
   E&R	
   office	
  
for	
  $18.00	
  made	
  out	
  to	
  JRLW.	
  
	
  
The	
   Israeli	
   Embassy	
   is	
   currently	
   seeking	
   an	
  
appropriate	
  speaker	
  for	
  Leisure	
  World,	
  having	
  
provided	
   excellent	
   speakers	
   since	
   the	
   annual	
  
celebration	
  was	
  started	
  a	
  few	
  years	
  ago.	
  More	
  
information	
   will	
   be	
   provided	
   in	
   the	
   April	
  
newsletter.	
  
	
  
The	
   Golden	
   Network	
   is	
   an	
   organization	
  
founded	
   by	
   Rabbi	
   Shmuel	
   Leigh	
   and	
   his	
   wife	
  
to	
  bring	
  Jewish	
  awareness	
  through	
  education,	
  
entertainment	
   and	
   personal	
   visits	
   to	
   the	
  
homebound.	
   Rabbi	
   Leigh	
   took	
   part	
   in	
   our	
  
Three	
  Faces	
  of	
  Judaism	
  program	
  this	
  past	
  July	
  
and	
   is	
   providing	
   the	
   refreshments	
   for	
   the	
  
Purim	
  Megillah	
   reading.	
  He	
  has	
   two	
  different	
  
musical	
   groups	
   who	
   volunteer	
   their	
   services	
  	
  
and	
   	
   he	
   will	
   advise	
   us	
   	
   as	
   to	
   which	
   will	
  
perform	
  in	
  the	
  April	
  issue	
  of	
  the	
  newsletter.	
  
	
  
Last	
   year	
   Aspenwood	
   provided	
   the	
  
refreshments.	
   We	
   are	
   working	
   with	
   them	
   to	
  
see	
  if	
  they	
  will	
  do	
  so	
  again	
  this	
  year.	
  
	
  
Considering the recent events in the Mideast, this 
is  a year in which we all have a responsibility to 
show our support for the existence and security 
of Israel. 

 
NEWSLETTER STAFF 
Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor 

 
 

JRLW SINGLES 
 
The next lunch for the JRLW Singles will be 
held Thursday, March 21 at 12:00 noon, at 
the Old Country Buffet.  The restaurant is 
located in Gaithersburg on Frederick Avenue 
near the IHOP. 
 
Please call Anita Van Grack, 301-438-1431, 
to reserve a space.   
 
Looking forward to seeing you there. 
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Jewish Residents of Leisure World 

Community 2nd Seder 
 

Led by Fred Firnbacher 

Tuesday,	
  March	
  26,	
  2013,	
  6	
  pm	
  –	
  Clubhouse	
  1,	
  Crystal	
  Ballroom	
  
	
  

MEAL WILL BE KOSHER  
 

Menu:	
  	
  -­‐	
  Traditional	
  Seder	
  Plate,	
  Gefilte	
  Fish,	
  Chicken	
  Soup	
  w/Matzo	
  Balls,	
  	
  
	
   	
   Brisket	
  or	
  Tarragon-­‐Lemon	
  Chicken,	
  Potatoes,	
  Asparagus,	
  Matzo,	
  	
  

Wine,	
  Beverages	
  and	
  Dessert	
  
Please	
  complete	
  and	
  return	
  this	
  registration	
  form	
  by	
  March	
  12	
  

Members $36 per person;  Non-members $41 per person; 

Children under 12 - $18 

Make	
  your	
  check	
  payable	
  to	
  “JRLW” 	
  and	
  mail	
  to:	
  
JRLW	
  c/o	
  Judy	
  Kirsch	
   	
   	
   Indicate	
  your	
  choice	
  of:	
  	
  	
  

	
   PO	
  Box	
  12133,	
  	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   Chicken	
  or	
  Brisket	
  	
  
Silver	
  Spring,	
  MD	
  	
  20908	
  

Additional	
  questions,	
  please	
  call	
  Bobbye	
  Hertzbach	
  –	
  301-­‐598-­‐2315	
  
bobbyeth@comcast.net	
  

	
  
We	
  will	
  have	
  reserved	
  tables	
  for	
  8	
  to	
  10	
  people.	
  	
  If	
  you	
  wish	
  to	
  put	
  a	
  table	
  together,	
  please	
  

list	
  names,	
  phone	
  numbers,	
  and	
  meal	
  choices.	
  	
  Include	
  all	
  checks	
  with	
  this	
  form.	
  
	
  

1.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  
	
  
2.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
3.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
4.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
5.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
6.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
7.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
8.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
9.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
10.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
Number	
  of	
  Adults	
  _____	
   	
  	
  Children	
  w/ages	
  _______	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Amount	
  Enclosed:	
  	
  $_______	
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LEISURE WORLD PARTICIPATES 

IN COMMUNITY GOOD DEEDS 
DAY 

Fred Shapiro 
 

Sunday, March 10  has been designated in 
the Washington community as Good  Deeds 
Day, a day when volunteers throughout the 
area and the world will be engaged in 
projects to help those in need.   
 
JRLW has agreed to sponsor a project 
which will collect food and donations to 
provide sustenance to those who are 
homeless or require outside support. 
 
A table will be set up outside the Crystal 
Ballroom starting at 9:30 am and continuing 
through the morning to collect cans, jars or 
cartons with food items, as well as checks 
or cash donations.  Donations should be 
addressed to MANNA. 
 
It is anticipated by the organizers that 
thousands of Washingtonians will participate 
in Good Deeds Day, joining hundreds of 
thousands around the world. It is expected 
that this effort will make a real impact on 
behalf of those in need. 
 
All residents are urged to bring some food 
items or donations to show their support for 
the Leisure World contribution to Good 
Deeds Day. 
 
 
JEWISH FRIENDSHIP GROUP 

 
The Jewish Friendship Group meets 
monthly on the 4th Sunday of each month at 
10:30 am in Clubhouse II to discuss Jewish 
issues. For the location each month, or if 
you have any questions,  please call either 
Jack Cubert at 301-603-0061 or Joan Soffer 
at 301-598-2528. 

                       

           GOOD  AND WELFARE 
	
  
Mazel Tov to Norma & Burt Kirschner on the 
birth of a great granddaughter. 
 
Mazel Tov to Barbara & Bernie Fixell on the 
birth of a great granddaughter. 
 
We send our best wishes to Martha Ross for 
a speedy recovery. 
 
We are happy to see that Shirley 
Kirschenbaum is feeling better. 
 
Unfortunately, there have been several falls 
during the month of February.  Among the 
victims are Janet Lazar, Esther Perlsweig  
and Carol Jason.  We want  you all to be 
careful out there.  We hope that by now you 
have recovered from your injuries. 
 
Welcome to Rae Paley who  is taking over 
the  “Recipe Corner” for our Newsletter.   
 
Please send your recipes to her at 
cautious721@gmail.com.  If you have 
any questions or do not have a computer, 
you can phone her at 301-598-2493. 
 
A big Thank You to Stan Hertzbach and  
Coleman Leifer for restarting the JRLW 
website. 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
 

SHIVA MINYANS 
	
  
One of the services that the Religious Committee 
provides to our members is to organize a Minyan for 
family members who are sitting shiva. In the recent 
past we did organize a minyan for a family in Leisure  
World but failed to pick up the Prayer Books. The 
family that has our books has not made an effort to 
return them and we are desperate to recover them so 
that we can have them available for another shiva 
minyan. 
 
If you have or know of some family that has our 
books, please call Egon Guttman at 301-603-9415 or 
Allan Firestone at 301-598-7311. Thank you 
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MARCH RELIGIOUS 

SERVICES 
 
Friday March 1 – Friday Evening Services – 
Conservative 
 
Saturday March 9  Shabbat Services;  
Conducted by Rabbi Gary Fink.  Haftorah:  
Sid Sussan;  D’Var Torah: Rabbi Gary Fink 
 

NEW MEMBERS 
	
  
Sandy Blank 2901 S. LWB 
	
  
Moshe and Alisa Samber 
15100 Interlachen Drive 
 
Barbara Small 3005 S. LWB 
 
We welcome these new members to JRLW.  
If they live in your building, how about 
greeting them in person. 
               

               
 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 
Volunteers are needed to help set up and 
serve at the Saturday Morning Shabbat 
Services Kiddush.  Our Services  are held 
on the second Saturday morning of the 
month.  
 
If you are able and willing to help out, 
please call Natalie Brodsky at 301-598-2813.  
She is looking forward to hearing from you. 
 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
 

  
 

 
WE  REMEMBER THEM 

	
  
Jerrold	
  Brotman	
  

Norman	
  Lichtman	
  

Rosalie	
  Fleisher	
  

Robert	
  Small	
  

Al	
  Molenof	
  

Ethel	
  Weiss	
  

May their memory be a blessing. 
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TORAH MAINTENANCE AND 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 

Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the JRLW Torah 
Maintenance Fund or Prayer Book Fund for a 
minimum donation of $25.00.  Contact Ellen Zweig at 
3210 N. Leisure Word Blvd., Apt 504, Silver Spring, 
MD 20906, or call her at 301-598-2144 between 9:00 
am and 9:00 pm. 
 
TORAH FUND DONATIONS 
 
Shirley & Manny Collier in honor of Allan 
Firestone’s 80th Birthday. 
 
Jackie Goldberg in memory of Albert Daniel 
Kristall. 
 
Sheila & Mickey Myers in honor of Allan 
Firestone’s 80th Birthday. 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 
Rosilyn & Howard Deutch in honor of Allan 
Firestone’s 80th birthday. 
 
 
 

YIZKOR BOOK OF 
REMEMBRANCE 

Allan Firestone 
Chairman Religious Committee 
 
Last year was a first effort by JRLW's  Religious 
Committee to  publish a Yizkor Book which was 
used  for the entire year when we recited Yizkor 
during Yom Kippur, Passover, Shavuot and 
Shemini Atzeret services 
 
We are now in the process of publishing the 
second edition of our Yizkor Book.  As in the 
previous edition, our Yizkor Book will contain the 
appropriate prayers and topical readings which 
we normally use in our services. 
 
The last year's Yizkor Book, which was a huge 
success, allowed our members to list the names 
of their loved ones who are no longer with us 
and enabled us to memorialize them. 

I hope that this year's edition will be equally 
successful and will give our members an 
opportunity to once again remember our dear 
departed. 
 
I also hope you will once again support JRLW in 
this effort. In the near future you will receive a 
letter with an attached form to enable you to 
complete the listing in the Yizkor Book for 2013. 
 

JRLW WEBSITE HAS 
RETURNED !! 

The JRLW website is again online with a 
new internet address. The Internet address 
is now jrlw.info. The site is a work in 
progress, and we will continue with 
additions and improvements.  
 
The website currently has the following 
features:  
• A calendar, including:  

JRLW events   
Jewish and secular holidays 
Hebrew dates 
Candle-lighting times.  

• Newsletters from 2010 through the 
current month.  

The newsletter will usually be on the 
website one to two weeks before it 
arrives by mail.  

• Officers  
Elected officers and directors 
Chairs of standing committees 
Other committees and contacts 
Support for religious activities 

• JRLW bylaws 
• JRLW photographs 
• Membership information, including an 

application.  
• Information about other Jewish Leisure 

World Organizations. This information is 
being updated.  

 
Comments and suggestions are encouraged.  
Please send emails to 
JRLW.webmaster@gmail.com.  
 
Coleman Leifer 
Stan Hertzbach 
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What’s Cooking in the Kitchen? 

Submitted by Rae Paley 
Donna Copeland, thanks  

for your clip art help. 
 

You are invited each month to send in your 
recipes to be posted in subsequent news- 
letters.  This month please send tzimmes 
recipes to me:  cautious721@gmail.com. 
 

Light Carrots and Sweet Potato                      
Tzimmes 

 
Ingredients: 
2 lbs. carrots 
3 large sweet potatoes 
1/2 cup honey 
1/4 cup sugar 
1 medium apple 
salt to taste 
 
Preheat oven to 350º . 
 
Peel and slice carrots. 
Slice the sweet potatoes in eighths. 
In a large pot add cold water to cover the 
carrots and sweet potatoes. 
 
Simmer slowly in uncovered pot until carrots 
and potatoes are soft. Most of the water 
should be absorbed. 
 
Grease lightly a 2 quart glass dish.   
Pour in mixture.   
Bake (uncovered) at 350º until tzimmes 
thickens and begins to brown. 
----------------------------------------------- 
 Enjoy a good, healthy Pesach! 
	
  

            
 
 
 
 
 
 

         TZEDAKAH & 
ONEG/KIDDUSHDONATIONS 
 
For information about Tzedakah donations or 
Oneg/Kiddush donations please call Susan Weiss at 
301-460-6030.  Checks should be made out to JRLW 
and mailed to Susan Weiss, 3739 Glen Eagles Drive, 
Silver Spring, MD 20906. 
 
       TZEDAKAH DONATIONS 
 
Arlene Siller  for Yiskor in memory of her 
husband Alfred Siller. 
 
Hinda & Herby Exler in honor of the birth of 
their great granddaughter Sheila Love 
Abramson. 
 
Mildred & David White  in honor of Allan 
Firestone’s 80th birthday. 
 
Shirley & Sig Liberman in memory of mother 
and grandmother Janice Wikes to Mr. & Mrs. 
Michael Wikes & Family and Mr. Bobby 
Wikes & Family. 
 
Yahrzeit donation by Betsy & Fred 
Firnbacher in memory of Maier Firnbacher. 
 
Sheila Chodorov in memory of her friend 
and companion Norman Lichtman. 
 
KIDDUSH AND ONEG DONATIONS 
 
Sarah & Yefim Resnik. 
 
Rae Paley and Burton Guzovsky in memory 
of their mother Helen Guzovsky. 
 
Abe Hamburg in honor of his 92nd birthday. 
 
Barbara Firestone in honor of husband 
Allan’s 80th birthday. 
 
Evelyn Dickman in memory of her husband 
Morris Dickman. 
 
Joyce Tanenbaum in memory of her 
husband Moe Tanenbaum. 
 
Ruth Love in memory of her husband 
Norman Yudkoff. 
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FREE CANTORIAL CONCERT 

 
B’nai Shalom of Olney hosts one of today’s 
most exciting cantors, Beny Maissner, in a 
free concert on Wednesday, March 20, at 
11:00. Cantor Maissner serves Holy 
Blossom Temple, a congregation of seven 
thousand families, in Toronto, Ontario. With 
his thrilling baritone voice, Maissner will 
share classic cantorial, beloved Yiddish, as 
well as Israeli and American Jewish 
favorites. Cantor Maissner will be joined by 
Hazzan Sara Geller as well as other local 
members of the Cantors Assembly, the 
worldwide professional association of 
cantors. This is a fantastic opportunity to 
see a gifted interpreter of our cantorial 
tradition in an intimate setting, close to 
home, and free of charge!! Bring your 
friends! RSVP or questions? 301-774-0879. 

                          
 
 

	
  
	
  

by	
  Beth	
  Shapiro,	
  LCSW-­‐C	
  
JSSA	
  Senior	
  Services	
  

301-­‐816-­‐2665	
  �	
  
bshapiro@jssa.org	
  
	
  
	
  

Have	
  you	
  ever	
   thought	
   about	
   teaching?	
  Here	
  
is	
  your	
  big	
  chance!	
  JSSA’s	
  Himmelfarb	
  Mobile	
  
University	
   (HMU)	
   offers	
   a	
   very	
   special	
  
volunteer	
   program	
   for	
   seniors	
   living	
   in	
  
residence	
   facilities	
   in	
   our	
   community	
   and	
   is	
  
actively	
   recruiting	
   new	
   volunteers.	
   HMU	
  
offers	
   its	
   instructors	
   opportunities	
   to	
   share	
  
what	
  most	
  interests	
  them	
  with	
  those	
  eager	
  to	
  
learn.	
  	
  
	
  
The	
   volunteer	
   faculty	
   provides	
   a	
   wide	
   range	
  
of	
   lecture	
   topics	
   that	
   may	
   include	
   history,	
  
world	
  cultures,	
  music,	
  current	
  events,	
  the	
  arts,	
  
travel	
   and	
   more.	
   Courses	
   are	
   generally	
   one	
  
hour	
   and	
   scheduled	
   at	
   the	
   instructor’s	
  

convenience.	
   While	
   the	
   classes	
   are	
   all	
  
different,	
   audiences	
   and	
   faculty	
   share	
   a	
  
stimulating,	
   interactive	
   and	
   rewarding	
  
opportunity	
   that	
   enriches	
   everyone.	
   After	
   a	
  
recent	
  class	
  one	
  student	
  expressed,	
  “I	
  feel	
  as	
  if	
  
I’ve	
   been	
   in	
   a	
   whole	
   different	
   world.”	
   The	
  
instructor	
   then	
   shared,	
   “When	
   you	
   get	
   that	
  
kind	
   of	
   reaction	
   from	
   your	
   students,	
   it’s	
   a	
  
wonderful	
  feeling.”	
  

	
  

If	
   you	
   have	
   stories	
   or	
   slides	
   to	
   share	
   from	
  
your	
   travels,	
   have	
   an	
   interesting	
   hobby,	
   a	
  
scientific	
  background,	
  a	
  love	
  of	
  movies,	
  music	
  
or	
  books	
  or	
  have	
  your	
  own	
   idea	
   for	
  a	
  course	
  
topic	
   HMU	
   would	
   love	
   to	
   hear	
   from	
   you!	
  
Please	
   contact	
   Ellen	
   Blalock,	
   the	
   program’s	
  
coordinator,	
   for	
   details	
   about	
   becoming	
   an	
  
instructor.	
  You’ll	
  be	
  glad	
  you	
  did!	
  Ellen	
  can	
  be	
  
reached	
  at	
  JSSA	
  at	
  301-­‐816-­‐2647	
  or	
  by	
  email	
  
at	
   eblalock@jssa.org.	
   To	
   learn	
   about	
   HMU	
  
please	
  visit	
  www.jssa.org.	
  
	
  
Join	
  a	
  Special	
  Volunteer	
  Faculty	
  Today!	
  
JSSA’s	
  Himmelfarb	
  Mobile	
  University	
  
 

HAR TZEON-AGUDATH 
ACHIM  PROGRAMS 

 
Thursday Morning Programs 
10:00 am Tai Chi with Leonard Gross. 
11:00 am Exercise with Mim Parizer. 
 
Current Events with Judge Marvin Roth, first 
Thursday of the month. 
 
LUNCH AT NOON 
 
Thursday Afternoon Programs - 1:00 pm 
 
Yiddish Class with Marcia Levinsohn 
 
March 7 - DVD "Israel Inside: How a Small 
Nation Makes a Big Difference" 
 
March 14 -  "Show Time Singers" 
 
March 21 -  Bob Lachin at the piano                   
"An Afternoon of Beautiful Music" 
 
March 28 -  Program closed for Passover 
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Jewish War Veterans Charles 
Krieger Post 567 at Leisure 

World 
	
  

BRUNCH SUNDAY MARCH 10, 10:15 am, 
CLUBHOUSE I - BENJAMIN KRAMER, 
member of the Maryland House of 
Delegates from the 19th district will be the 
featured speaker at our March 10 Brunch.  
We are most fortunate to have him address 
the major issues being debated in Annapolis 
that are of great concern to the people of 
Montgomery County. You will not want to 
miss his talk. The buffet will consist of the 
usual full plate delicious menu at the 
nominal cost of $14 per person. All are 
welcome.  Please make your reservation 
check payable to JWV Post 567 and mail it 
to Marvin Franklin 3200 N. Leisure World 
Blvd., Apt 709, Silver Spring. MD 20906. 
Your support is appreciated.   
 
POST BUSINESS MEETING MARCH 6, 10 
am, CLUBHOUSE I. All matters of interest 
will be discussed and your thoughts and 
concerns are welcome. Members are 
requested to attend and if possible, bring a 
prospective member along to share in the 
camaraderie with their fellow veterans. 
Coffee and refreshments will be served. 
 
MORE THAN 100 TOYS DONATED TO 
CHILDRENS HOSPITAL. Our Chanukah 
Party/Brunch was a huge success. The 
music and entertainment had everyone 
clapping and singing along. It was a sell out 
and was enjoyed by all. A special thank you 
to our members and friends for their 
generous contribution of toys. 
 
MINI-VACATION  GET-A-WAY TO 
WILDWOOD, CAPE MAY AND ATLANTIC 
CITY - 4 days and 3 nights, June 24-27, 
2013. Reasonably priced and lots of activity.  
Space is limited and going fast. For 
information refer to the Leisure World News 
Club Trips Section in the next issue or call 
Theda Rosenblum 301-598-9105.  
 

A CALL TO PROSPECTIVE MEMBERS.  
If you are a Jewish veteran who served 
honorably in the military and enjoy good 
fellowship, we invite you to associate with 
our Post and our cause.  Our members are 
mainly comprised of WWII and Korean War 
era veterans. The Jewish War Veterans 
organization was formed after the Civil War 
in 1896 primarily to combat anti-Semitism, 
oppose bigotry, support our veterans, 
uphold the Constitution and defend our 
country.  Over these many years JWV has 
demonstrated its dedication and loyalty to 
these ideals. We are proud of our service to 
our country , proud to be members of the 
oldest active Veterans Organization in the 
USA and proud that our country and Israel 
are joined as warriors in defending our 
liberties against those terrorists who  are 
bent on destroying Western society  If you 
wish to join us contact Commander Danny 
Bass  301-438-8131. 
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HAVAH-NASHIRA-LET’S 

SING!!   A Concert by Ein Lanu 
Z'man Band of Agudas Achim 

Congregation 
	
  
Presented	
  by	
  JRLW	
  and	
  Coming	
  of	
  Age	
  Program	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  David	
  Firestone	
  
	
  
Ein	
   Lanu	
   Z'man,	
   the	
   official	
   band	
   of	
   Agudas	
  
Achim	
   Congregation,	
   Alexandria,	
   VA	
   	
   will	
  
present	
   a	
   one-­‐hour	
   concert	
   in	
   Clubhouse	
   II	
  
auditorium	
   at	
   1	
   pm	
  on	
  Wednesday,	
  March	
   13.	
  
Tickets,	
   $6	
   per	
   person,	
  will	
   be	
   available	
   at	
   the	
  
E&R	
  office	
  in	
  Clubhouse	
  I.	
  	
  Check	
  only;	
  	
  payable	
  
to	
  JRLW.	
  
	
  
The	
   band's	
   Hebrew	
   name,	
   which	
   means	
   "We	
  
have	
  no	
  time,"	
  describes	
  the	
  lives	
  of	
  the	
  band's	
  
talented	
   and	
   busy	
   members	
   who	
   work	
   in	
   a	
  
variety	
  of	
  professions	
   and	
   still	
   find	
   the	
   time	
   to	
  
create	
   innovative,	
   interesting	
   and	
   inspiring	
  
music.	
  	
  
	
  
The	
  musical	
  director,	
  Hazzan	
  Elisheva	
  Dienstfrey,	
  	
  
has	
   participated	
   in	
   Jewish	
   musical	
   activities	
  
since	
   she	
  was	
   seven	
   years	
   old	
   and	
   sang	
   in	
   her	
  
synagogue's	
   children	
   choir.	
   She	
   has	
   a	
   duel	
  
degree	
   in	
   Music	
   and	
   Religious	
   Studies	
   from	
  
Occidental	
   College.	
   She	
   has	
   also	
   studied	
   at	
  
Hebrew	
   University	
   and	
   the	
   Pardes	
   Institute	
   in	
  
Jerusalem.	
  She	
  has	
  served	
  as	
  Hazzan	
  of	
  Agudas	
  
Achim	
  Congregation	
  since	
  July,	
  2000.	
  	
  
	
  
All	
  of	
   the	
  music	
  of	
  Ein	
  Lanu	
  Z'man	
  comes	
   from	
  
Jewish	
   tradition	
  with	
  a	
   repertoire	
   that	
   features	
  
folk,	
   classical	
   and	
   rock.	
   The	
   concert	
   at	
   Leisure	
  
World	
  will	
  include	
  four	
  members	
  of	
  the	
  band.	
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MT. SCOPUS HADASSAH 
                                      Barbara Eisen 
 
Theresa Sturm, the owner and director of 
Atlantic Physical Therapy and Rehab Center, 
will speak on “Fall Risk and Assessment” at 
our meeting on Wednesday, March 20, in 
Clubhouse I.  She has been a physical 
therapist for 18 years and is a graduate of 
the University of Maryland at Baltimore.  
Socializing begins at 12:30pm and the 
meeting starts at 1:00pm in Clubhouse I. 
 
The Greater Washington Area Chapter of 
Hadassah will present its Scholar Series II 
on Sunday, March 10, 6:45pm at Ohr 
Kodesh Congregation, 8300 Meadow Brook 
Lane in Chevy Chase.  The speaker will be 
Dr. Erica Brown, a writer and educator, who 
has lectured widely on subjects of Jewish 
interest.  Her topic will be “Women’s 
Leadership from Purim to Pesach.”  The 
event is free and open to the public.  
Hadassah will provide coffee, tea and 
dessert.  
 
The Mt. Scopus Judaic Study Group will 
meet on Monday March 18, at 1:30pm in 
Clubhouse I. The group will continue its 
study of ethics.  For more information call 
Joan Lees (301-598-3768). 
 
National Hadassah has decided to continue 
the special 2012 Centennial Life 
Memberships Fee of only $212 through 
2013.   If you are not already a Life Member, 
act now to take advantage of this special 
offer to join Hadassah.  Call Janet Lazar 
(301-598-4066) for more information. 
 
Please note that Mt. Scopus Hadassah will 
not hold a general meeting in April. 
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NA’AMAT NEWS 

                         Ruth Reid 
 
You know the saying, "March comes in like 
a lion and goes out like a lamb." Well, we 
have the "lioness" Liz Crenshaw of NBC TV 
news who will be our guest speaker at our 
March meeting.  Ms. Crenshaw will "attack"' 
the subject, "Does it really do that?" This is 
a question that she and her staff have dealt 
with over the years. The meeting will be on 
Wednesday, March 6, at 12:30 pm in 
Clubhouse I. Come and bring your friends.  
Enjoy the hospitality and hear a very 
delightful speaker. 
 
Our March Board Meeting will be held 
Tuesday, March 19, at 10:00 am in 
Clubhouse I. 
 
In April we have our Spiritual Adoption 
Luncheon. This event is our biggest fund 
raiser of the year! It will be held on 
Wednesday April 10 at 11:30 am in the 
Ballroom of Clubhouse I. Invitations will go 
out in early March.  The luncheon is a sit-
down served cold plate. The entertainment 
is Cantor Rosalie Boxt who plays guitar and 
is enchanting.  But the Spiritual Luncheon is 
NOT about the lunch, NOR is it about the 
entertainment. It IS about the Chilldren.The 
money that we raise from the lunch and the 
donations that we receive from many of our 
members at the luncheon help to support 
the many Na'Amat day care centers in 
Israel; day care centers where children ages 
3 months to 6 years attend, staffed by 
trained nursery school teachers who 
conduct pre-school programs and provide 
hot lunches. These centers protect and care 
for the young children during the quiet times 
and sometimes turbulent times that Israel 
experiences. 
 
The Na’Amat Officers and Board Members 
wish each of you a happy, meaningful 
Passover surrounded by family and friends. 
 
REMEMBER:  THINK NA’AMAT, THINK 
CHILDREN OF ISRAEL! 

JRLW SPONSORS  
CONCERT  

FEATURING LITHUANIAN 
MUSICIANS 

 
Renown musician Golda Vainberg –Tatz will 
be the pianist accompanied by the members 
of the Borowski family at a concert 
sponsored by the Jewish Residents of 
Leisure World in Clubhouse II Auditorium 
Wednesday, March 6 at 2:00 pm. The 
concert will benefit JRLW and the Sunflower 
Project. Afterward refreshments will be 
served.  Admission is a $10.00 donation, 
payable to JRLW.  Tickets are available in 
the E&R office.  

 
Golda Vainberg –Tatz  received her musical 
education in Lithuania at the Ciurlionis 
School of Arts,  Israel’s Rubin Academy of 
Music at Tel Aviv University and The 
Juilliard School in New York. As a recitalist, 
Vainberg-Tatz performed throughout Europe, 
Israel and U.S. 	
  
 
The Sunflower Project, under the auspices 
of the Jewish Lithuanian Heritage Project, is 
a corporation based in Maryland. The 
mission of the Sunflower Project is to create 
rebridging between the Lithuanian and 
Jewish peoples, as there is a rich history 
that existed prior to 1941. A major effort of 
the Sunflower Project has been the 
restoration of Jewish cemeteries and sites in 
Lithuania. The Sunflower Project is a 
program sponsored by the Jewish 
Lithuanian Heritage Project.  
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LEISURE WORLD REMEMBERS 

THE VICTIMS OF THE HOLCAUST 
WITH 

THE INTERFAITH YOM HASHOAH 
HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL 

PROGRAM 
 
The Interfaith Committee of Leisure World 
will sponsor the annual Yom Hashoah 
Holocaust Memorial Program Monday,  April 
8, at 1:30 pm in the Clubhouse II Auditorium. 
The program will consist of readings by 
residents who are survivors and members of 
the different religious organizations in the 
community. The entire community of Leisure 
World is invited to attend and join in the 
remembrance of the horrors conceived of 
and carried out by the Nazi regime in 
Germany.   
 
The program will feature two speakers who 
will share their experiences with us. 
The first speaker will be a survivor – Steve 
Fenves, who was liberated from 
Niederorschel, a satellite of Buchenwald in 
1945. The second is Ambassador John 
Withers whose father, during World War II, 
was there to liberate Dachau. He has 
served the United States as the 
Ambassador to Albania. 
 
Steven Fenves was born in Subotica, 
Yugoslavia .  In 1941 Yugoslavia was 
invaded and the Nazis placed Subotica 
under Hungarian occupation. In 1944 the 
Germans took control and moved the father 
to Auschwitz and the family into the ghetto 
and then to Auschwitz.  He was then 
marched to Buchenwald from where he was 
liberated by the US Army. 
 
John Withers story is somewhat different. 
His father was in an African-American unit 
that was at the liberation of Dachau.  His 
father rescued two young Jewish survivors, 
having a reunion with them fifty five years 
later, an episode and story that gained the 
attention of the media and major 
humanitarian institutions.   John joined the 

State Department in 1984 and rose to be 
Ambassador to Albania in 2007.  He is 
married  and visits his mother Daisy, who 
lives here in Leisure World. 
 
Clergy and members of the Interfaith Chapel, 
Lady of Grace Catholic Church, the 
Unitarian Church and JRLW will participate 
in memorializing those who perished in the 
hands of the Nazis. Survivors will recite 
recollections of the Holocaust while lighting 
candles in the memory of the victims.    We 
all will recite portions of the program and 
light candles in memory of the six million 
Jews and other victims who died at the 
hands of the Nazis.  A major theme of the 
program is to not only remember the 
Holocaust but to caution the world to 
prevent similar genocides today and in the 
future. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  Pledging excellent service and delivering it can 
be two different things.  When it’s time to choose a 
funeral home, don’t just assume you’ll get excellent 
service, expect it. That is our commitment.  

  Dignity Memorial ® Jewish funeral homes are 
committed to giving you the guidance and support 
you need during a very difficult time with a variety 
of service options for you and your family.  Being a 
part of the largest network of funeral homes, we are 
able to offer unmatched benefits when it matters 
most with a 100% satisfaction guaranteed. 

24-Hour Compassion Helpline® • Personal Planning 
Services • National Transferability • Bereavement 
Travel • Serving All Jewish Cemeteries

Special Packages for 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World. 
Call Today for More Information

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc.
1091 Rockville Pike, Rockville, MD 20852

(301) 217-9400
www.SagelFuneralDirection.com 

Providing Comfort to 
Families Like Mine

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc. is a licensed funeral 
establishment in The State of Maryland. 
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ADVOCACY DAY  
FEBRUARY 10, 2013 
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CORRECTION 
Unfortunately, there were mistakes in two of 
last month’s kugel recipes. We apologize for 
the mistakes. Here are the two recipes with 
the correct ingredients: 
 
       APRICOT NOODLE KUGEL 
                            Marcia Crystal 
 
8 oz noodles, cooked and drained 
4 eggs, well beaten 
1 cup sour cream 
2 T. lemon juice 
½ cup oil 
½ cup sugar 
10 oz jar apricot  jam 
 
Preheat oven to 350º degrees.  In a large 
bowl, combine the cooked noodles, eggs, 
sour cream, lemon juice, oil and sugar. Turn 
half of the noodle mixture unto a greased 13 
x 9 pan.  Cover with jam, using the back of a 
spoon to spread evenly.  Top with remaining 
noodle mixture.  Bake at 350º degrees for 
50 minutes or until golden brown. Serves 12. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SWEET KUGEL 
                       Hazel Sperling 
8 oz. wide noodles, cooked and drained 
¼ lb butter – melted then cooled  
3 eggs, well beaten 
1 tsp cinnamon 
1 tsp vanilla 
1 cup white (golden) raisins 
½ cup sugar 
1/8 tsp salt 
8 oz creamed cottage cheese 
8 oz sour cream 
 
Mix all ingredients and pour into buttered 
pan, topped with cinnamon.  Bake at 350º 
For about ¾  - 1 hour 
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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
 

 
JRLW 

President’s 
Message 
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HAPPY PASSOVER 
 

 


